
NAFFERTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 12 July 2017 at 7.30 p.m. at Nafferton
Recreation Club.

Present Councillors Mrs. M. Buckton, Mr. A. Carr, Mr. C. Darbinson, Mr. P. Dawson,
Ms. M. Martin, Mrs. C. Martinson, Mr. P. Nicholson, Mr. S. Sharp, Mr. S. Wildridge

Mr. S. Philips – Tennis Club                             Mr. G. Robb – Cricket Club
Mr. W. Kavanagh/Mr. C. Breary – Nafferton in Bloom
8 Members of the public                                    Mr. T. Stephenson – Stubbs Bros

Y33 Apologies for absence received from Councillors Mr. J. Novak, Mrs. S. Tait, 
Mr. R. Webster

Y34 Declarations of pecuniary or non-pecuniary interest – all Councillors present 
declared a non-pecuniary interest in The New Build

Y35  New Build

 Mr. T. Stephenson updated the Council on the progress of the New Build – some 
alterations were required internally – plans being drawn for appraisal. 
Mr. Stephenson left floor samples for consideration. The next scheduled New Build 
site meeting is 25 July – Councillor Tait in e-mail proposed that the Parish Council 
should revert to a separate meeting for the Recreation Club for a few months 
-Councillor Nicholson proposed that a meeting for the New Build should be on 
Wednesday 26 July at 7.30 p.m. to discuss The Recreation Club and The New Build –
and to arrange a site visit for that evening – seconded Councillor Martinson

A cheque for £67,803.36 was handed to Mr. Stephenson 
Mr. Stephenson left the meeting

24 – 70 five £2400.00
25 – Stubbs Bros £67,803.36
26 – Piercy design £1032.00

Y36  Nafferton Recreation Club

Club Reports: Tennis – Flood lights – Mr. Stephenson explained that the lights would 
be working within a month
Mr. Philips asked for an update on the work in progress on the Hard Courts.
Bowls Club have not paid their subs or returned a signed contract for 2017/18 – 
Councillor Nicholson proposed that the Parish Council write to the Bowls Club  
asking for payment by 31.7.17 and the signed contract – seconded Councillor Dawson
Councillor Dawson reported that a resident was locking the Recreation Club gates 
when footballers were in the ground – discussed/noted
Mr. G. Robb – Cricket – asked so some rubbish to be removed from behind the 
Recreation Club gate for access to the site – Mr. Stephenson agreed 
Mowing equipment – Councillor Dawson reported that various items needed attention
– Councillor Martinson to contact Mr. P. Woodmansey for details



1843 – C. W. Foreman Ltd –Removing tree stumps £420.00

Received - £15.00 cash - Party

Y37 Open Forum – partially including agenda item 16 – Fracking

Some members of Frack Free Nafferton/Yorkshire attended the meeting to outline 
their concerns about potential fracking in the local area – they explained that they had 
265 signatures on a petition from the Scarecrow Festival against fracking A meeting 
is to be arranged in the Village Hall for Mr. P. Smith to give a presentation reference 
fracking – Parish Council to be informed of the date.

Y38  The minutes of the last meeting having been circulated were agreed and signed –
proposed Councillor Dawson – seconded Councillor Darbinson

Y39 Matters arising

Y19 – Leylandi at Recreation Club – Clerk contacted Estate Agent to request 
permission to access land adjacent to Recreation Club – awaiting response
Y28 – Proposed viewing area at The Mere – Councillor Novak drawing some plans. 
Councillor Dawson requested that the neighbours to the proposed viewing area should
be consulted – all in agreement.

Y40  Flooding/drainage report – all ok

Y41 Parish Council Vacancy

The Clerk gave an update on the progress.
Request for consideration from Mr. D. Dunk – noted

Y42 Planning

17/02060/OUT – Outline – Erection of a dwelling (all matters reserved) – land north 
of Gunnislake, 32 North Street, Nafferton – Councillor Dawson proposed that 
emphasis should be given to the safety issues of the highway – seconded Councillor 
Carr – all in favour

Planning decisions:

17/00591/PLF – Retention of boundary fence – 4 Eastlands, Nafferton – granted with 
conditions
17/00693/REM – Erection of dwelling with linked garage following outline planning 
permission 15/03583/OUT (all matters considered) – Nafferton Park Farm Equestrian 
Centre, Markman Lane, Nafferton – granted with conditions

Y43 Correspondence

Humber & Wolds Rural Community Council – Community Housing Fund – 
noted/filed



Humberside Police – Number plate thefts – discussed/web site

East Riding of Yorkshire Council

Adoption of the East Riding of Yorkshire Statement of Community Involvement – 
filed
Neighbourhood Watch Scheme – discussed – at the Newsletter and web site – request 
that Ms. M. Yates from ERYC attend a PC meeting to outline the scheme
Anti-Social Behaviour – notice boards and web site

Standards Committee decision regarding complaints against Councillor Nicholson and
Tait – no further action

Y44 Committee Reports

Village Hall – no meeting
Feoffee – No meeting
Jefferson Hodgson Trust – vacancy – Councillor Buckton volunteered to be the PC 
representative – Clerk to inform the trust
Playground – NMC approval to using some funding from NMC to install CCTV at the
Play Area.
Various maintenance items on some play equipment had been completed
Web – on going

Y45  The Mere

Viewing Area as minuted in Y39

Responses from ERYC regarding vermin, and littering at The Mere – noted/filed

Y46  Village Maintenance

e-mail – NIB – reference usage of the Water Bowser – NIB request clarification on 
the usage of the Bowser – Clerk to contact Mr. Kirkwood. 
Councillor Nicholson proposed that 6 hours a week on demand should be allocated to 
watering with the bowser – seconded Councillor Carr.
NIB outlined the problems of maintaining planters and planted areas in the village 
with the lack of members to their organisation
Councillor Buckton suggested that perhaps NIB may approach neighbours to the 
planted area or planters to adopt an area for watering etc – seconded Councillor 
Nicholson – Councillor Nicholson to contact NIB
It was proposed that a meeting be arranged with the chairman/vice chairman and Mr. 
Kirkwood to discuss the various jobs in the village.
Councillor Nicholson proposed that if necessary a part time position on a short term 
contract should be created to assist with the maintenance jobs in the village – 
seconded Councillor Martinson – all in favour



Y47 Scarecrow Festival

Councillor Martinson expressed thanks from the Scarecrow Festival Committee for all
the help received in making the weekend a great success – funding for the Recreation 
Club will be received at a later date.
Councillor Nicholson expressed grateful thanks from the Parish Council on behalf of 
the Recreation Club to Councillor Martinson and the Committee for the huge amount 
of commitment  to make the event so successful – seconded Councillor Wildridge 

Y48  Fracking

Councillor Evison – ERYC response 
e-mails from Mrs. S. Robb and Ms. R. Penny – noted/filed

Y49  Accounts

1363 – PMH fuels £237.62
1364 – M. A. Tyler – Salary plus expenses £1845.73
1365 – ERVAS – payroll £15.00
1366 -  HMRC £117.34
1368 – Cherrys Country Hardware – Mower spares £40.72
1369 – ICO £35.00
1370  - Eling Ltd – fuel for generator £20.00

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.00 pm


